STATE OF CONNECTICUT DEPARTMENT OF CONSUMER PROTECTION

SENT BY FIRST CLASS MAIL AND ELECTRONIC MAIL

January 3, 2023

Mr. Randolph H. Parker 5975 Ansel Ferrel Road Tallahassee, FL 32309-8935

Randy@seminoleplumbing.com

RE: Notice of Application Review Before the Plumbing and Piping Work Examining Board

Dear Mr. Parker:

Notice is hereby given to you, Randolph Parker, in accordance with the Connecticut General Statutes, Section 21a-7(a)(8), that January 26, 2023, at 9:00 AM is hereby fixed as the time when the Plumbing and Piping Work Examining Board will review the recommendation for denial of your application for a P-1 Unlimited Contractor's License, PLM.0290484-P1. The review will be conducted in accordance with Chapter 54 of the Connecticut General Statutes.

You are hereby notified that you have the right to appear at the time and place so fixed for the review, which will be conducted via Zoom Video Conference. At the meeting you will be given the opportunity to show that you have met the qualifications necessary to obtain a P-1 license, as defined in the Regulations of Connecticut State Agencies, Section 20-332-4(a). Any evidence you would like considered by the board must be received by the Board Administrator one week prior to the meeting date. Please send evidence to the attention of Jennifer Rector, Board Administrator, Jennifer.Rector@ct.gov.

The Board Administrator will provide you with a link to attend the Zoom Video Conference, please confirm upon receipt of this notification that the Board Administrator has your correct email address. To attend the meeting via Zoom you will need a computer with an enabled camera and a microphone, or a smartphone or tablet with audio and video capability. If you are unable to use the Zoom video option, you must notify the Board Administrator within one week of receipt of this notice. Fifteen (15) minutes prior to the start of the meeting, click on the link provided and you will be taken to the Zoom meeting page.

On the day of the meeting choose a quiet place with no distractions. You cannot participate in the meeting while driving. Have any paperwork you need to consult on hand. If you are having trouble connecting to the meeting by Zoom, call DCP IT support at 860-840-2075 or email DCP.HelpDesk@ct.gov. When you connect to the meeting, the Board Administrator may ask you some questions to verify your identity. These may include your date of birth, address, and last four digits of your social security number. When participating please keep

STATE OF CONNECTICUT DEPARTMENT OF CONSUMER PROTECTION

your microphone on mute when you are not speaking. Each time you do speak, please start by stating your name.

If you do not contact the Board Administrator to verify your email address and obtain a Zoom link prior to the scheduled meeting, or if you do not attend via Zoom after indicating that you will attend, the application review will proceed without you. If you have any questions about the review process or would like to discuss your review further, please contact me at (860) 969-4096 or by email at paul.grabowski@ct.gov.

Sincerely,

Paul Grabowski Staff Attorney

cc: Jennifer.Rector@ct.gov

aul Thowhi